Dear all

Apologies for the long silence over the Summer. It seems as though
we all went into hibernation!

| have — just now — chased Martin Cook (see below), for an update
on where we are with things so we can get moving. | have also
emailed Og St A, Chilton Foliat and Aldbourne parish clerks, to pick
their brains on the installation and cost of Speed Indicator Devices
(SIDs).

It might be that we don’t pass the ‘eligibility criteria’ for getting a SID
installed before the bridge, as you come down the hill from
Aldbourne... But there are ways round this, and we could go ahead
and install it ourselves. The document on SIDs published by
Wiltshire Council states:

The Town and Parish Council’s may, at their discretion, choose to add sites that
have been subject to an automatic traffic count but that do not meet the
eligibility criteria to the SID deployment list. It will be for the Town and Parish
Councils to decide if the SID deployment is justifiable in these circumstances.
However, use of SIDs at sites where there is no speeding problem is not
encouraged as this may impact on the availability and frequency of deployment
at those sites with a speeding problem and lessen the overall impact that SIDs
are intended to have.

| will keep you posted. In the meantime, here is the document as it
gives useful information on the Community Speed Watch process,
which | know you were looking into Wilf.
https://cms.wiltshire.gov.uk/documents/s97175/App1%2016-15.pdf

| would like to propose a Transport Working Group meeting, so we
have a date we can all work towards. The next parish council

meeting is 10™ November (after tonight) so maybe we could have
one in the middle of October, so we can all report back on where
we are — and hopefully we will have heard back from Martin Cook
by then.

As a starter for ten, how about Thursday 13" October at 7pm?
RSVP. At this meeting we can look at a schedule of meetings going
forward through the year.

Thanks

Rachel

Sent from Mail for Windows

From: Rachel Inglefield, Parish Councillor, Ogbourne St George
Sent: 08 September 2022 14:09

To: Cook, Martin

Cc: Nicholas Burnet

Subject: RE: Ogbourne St George Transport Review

Dear Martin

| hope you are well and managed to get some time off over the
Summer.

20f 12


https://cms.wiltshire.gov.uk/documents/s97175/App1%2016-15.pdf
https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=550986
mailto:rachel.inglefield@ogbournestgeorge.org.uk
mailto:martin.cook@wiltshire.gov.uk
mailto:nicholas.burnet@ogbournestgeorge.org.uk

